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Public Notification 

 

This is to inform the resident and property owners of Phuentsholing Thromde that the 5th Thromde 

tshogde held on 20th January 2023 has decided the following: 

 

1. Nu:5000 shall be imposed as penalty for overflow from the overhead tank and water 

leakages within one premise. 

2. If repeated, the water line will be disconnected without further notice and reconnection will 

be draw a penalty of Nu: 6000 (Nu: 5000 penalty and Nu:1000 for reconnection fees). 

3. Nu:20,000 for illegal tapping from the main lines and the case will be forwarded to Royal 

Bhutan Police if repeated. 

4. Nu:5000 for installation of water pump directly to the distribution pipe line or Infront of 

water meter. 

 

Therefore, all the property owners are requested to kindly act responsibly to avoid penalty and 

help Thromde in addressing the water shortage problem. Thromde will strictly monitor and the 

decision will be implemented with the effect from 17.02.2023. 

 

 

 

 

Thanking You, 

 

 

(Uttar Kumar Rai) 

Thrompon 

Cc: 

1. The Executive secretary, Phuentsholing thromde for strict compliance and implementation. 

2. Chief Engineer, Infrastructure, Division, Phuentsholing thromde for strict implementation 

3. All Division Heads, Phuentsholing thromde for information. 

4. ICT section for uploading in the thromde website and Facebook page. 

 

 

 

http://www.pcc.bt/
http://www.phuenthrom.bt/

